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Police at Public Meeting

On 8th March a lively and informative meeting chaired by
Clir David Winter was addressed by Inspector Janet
McGiveron and Sergeant Mazingham.

In a brief opening statement the Inspector explained that
the area of her Local Policing Team extended from
Aldbrough to Spurn Point and inland towards Hedon. In
addition to herself, she had two sergeants and fifieen
constables working in shifts. If needed, assistance could be
brought in from elsewhere and her own officers might
themselves be called to assist in other areas. There were
always two officers on shift responding to local calls.
Inspector McGiveron and Sergeant Mazingham then
answered questions.

North End car parking
Mr Gary Collinson wanted a solution to parking at North
End. The road from the Tunstall crossroads towards the
Aldbrough crossroads had poor sightlines at bends and
was often further obstructed by parked cars. To avoid
narrowing the navigable space some drivers parked their
cars on the pavement. This was both illegal and a nuisance
to householders such as himself, especially when a vehicle
was left immediately outside his window, blocking the
light.
Mr Collinson had sought help from the Highways
Department. He had asked for bollards to prevent
pavement parking but this solution had been rejected
because it would cause a hazard. He had suggested double
yellow lines. Highways had replied that pavement parking
was not their affair and should be referred to the police. He
had also sought the help of East Riding Councillor Richard
Stead. Clir Stead was present. In his opinion the problem
was serious and should be tackled. He was interested to
hear the police view.
Later Mr Malcolm Wright vehemently supported the case
for action. He believed the police were turning a blind eye.
Officers often drove by but failed to stop to identify the
cars of motorists who were breaking the law.

HUMBERSIDE POLICE
(Information from the Intemet)

The force has divisions north and south of the Humber.

The East Riding constitutes C Division. Within it there are 13
thirteen Local PolicingTeams - LPTs.

Our LPT (designated "CQO") is based at Withemsea Police
Station (01964 - 612371) and covers the following communities :
Along the east coast up to Aldbrough, along the Humber Estuary
to Sunk Island up to Ottringham, Halsham, Lelley, Sproatiey and
West Halton (West Newton?) and all villages between.

Inspector McGiveron and Sergeant Mazingham agreed
that this stretch of road presented difficulties.

The sergeant rejected the accusation that officers driving
by were unconcerned : they would normally be responding
to a call for assistance, often in an emergency.

The inspector said that she would support the
recommendation to install double yellow lines but the
decision would be a matter for the local authority. Clir
Stead said that he also would support the recommendation.

Response to phone calls

Clir Helliwell said that he had made a call on behalf of an
elderly local resident whose car had been dangerously
vandalised and had hoped for an early visit from a police
officer. Instead, the police rang Clir Helliwell a few days
later asking for details he had already given. There seemed
to be a lack of urgency.

Inspector McGiveron said that calls to the Withemsea
number were routed first to the switchboard at the
Northern Command Centre, Hessle, to be logged and
assessed for seriousness and urgency. Incident reports
were then passed to Local Policing Teams, including that
at Withernsea.

Sometimes this procedure, though necessary, led to
unavoidable delays — which frustrated local officers as
much as they did the public. Withernsea police now visited
all incidents involving vehicle crime.

The importance of incident reports

Inspector McGiveron said that ours was a low-crime area.
The detection rate was 29% of reported incidents.

Some residents failed to report incidents because of the
cynical view that they would be ignored. This was untrue.
In fact, only when reported could they be investigated.
Once reported and logged, they often revealed a pattern.

Several logged reports of garden thefts and damage in
Burton Pidsea had led to a successful investigation and
prosecution. Every incident should be reported.

Attention to incidents in Roos
Sergeant Mazingham explained that the police categorised
some offences as "signal crimes", i.e. crimes identified as

causing public problems and concern : house burglaries,
vehicle crime, violence and Class A Drugs offences .

In the period January to February 2004 there had been
only one signal crime reported in Roos. It concerned a
vehicle and had been investigated. Forensic test results
were now awaited.



Parish Council Meeting

Attendance
Clirs Cheeseman, Craggs, Dodson, Grant, Helliwell, Kirk
and Winter (Chair). Apologies for absence had been
received from Clirs Cook and Smales.

Minutes
The Minutes of the February Minutes were approved.
Matters arising from the Minutes
Path to Tunstall Church
Clir Craggs announced that £640 to meet the quotation for
the work had been raised as follows :
Withernsea & South Holderness Regeneration Fund 340.00

The Friends of Tunstall Church 150.00
Roos Parish Council 150.00

Members noted that the £200 they had assumed to be their
50% share of the likely total cost had been reduced. They
agreed that work to lay the path should be authorised.

Parish Plan

The Chairman reported that Mr Graham Betts would attend
the April meeting to advise on details. A decision would
then be taken whether to proceed. If so, a public meeting
would be called.

Parish Paths

As Treasurer, Clir Winter confirmed that he was holding a
grant of £670 to pay for work already done but he had not
yet received the invoices from Dr Hersom.
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Rural Partnership Seminar, County Hall, 21 April

The Clerk had requested further details but none had yet
been received.

Road improvements

Mr Keith Woodall from the Highways Department would
meet councillors able to attend at 3.0 p.m. on 9th March to
discuss the condition of Hodgson Lane.

Members noted that necessary work needed on the road to
Withernsea was already in progress. The Clerk reported
that the B1242 from Aldbrough to Withemnsea was being
effectively repaired.

Blocked griiles in Roos Beck

The matter had been reported. Grilles would be inspected.

Correspondence
Tunstall Village Hall and parish land at Tunstall
Mr & Mrs B.Garbutt on behalf of the Village Hall
Committee had requested tenancy from Ist April of the
plot between the Village Hall and the Church. Their letter
had been copied to Mr Michael Smales, the current tenant,
who was present at the meeting. Mr & Mrs Garbutt and
other Committee members were also present. The Chair
allowed the interested parties to speak.
Mr Smales said that he had ploughed and levelled the land.
He had sown it with grass and sprayed it with selective
weedkiller, though another spraying would be needed.
























